[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image24.png]



Chiming in… for the last time; Rev. Sue

HELLO, GOODBYE

In one way it seems that it was just a short while ago that we were saying hello. You offered me such a warm welcome. I shall never forget that.  In other ways, it seems as if we have shared more than 20 months could possibly fill. The time
has been filled with challenges and hard work. Interim times usually are not
a quiet vacation. The time has also been filled with wonderful worship, joy and laughter, new memories, heartfelt conversations, pastoral moments, and continued vitality and traditions. We have said hello to newborns and newly baptized as well as to new members.
But with every hello there is also the eventuality of a goodbye. We have
certainly said goodbye to quite a few. Some have moved away. Some have 
passed away. Saying goodbye to our loved ones is really hard work. 

Saying goodbye for me will be hard work as well. I have been here just long enough to learn many of your names and more importantly I have learned about you - your trials, your joy, your pain, and your passion. I have been drawn in by your care and have wept when you have wept. I have become close to this most excellent staff. That will make the goodbye harder, I think.
I leave with some regrets. I wished I had learned quicker what you really needed and wanted from me. I wished I could have been more for you, visited more for you, done more for you. I hope you can forgive me my failures and my foibles.
I pray you will be kind when you speak of me.
I know I will speak kindly of you. You have so many gifts. Your future will be bright! I am glad that you now have the Rev. Dr. Leslie Simonson to lean on until you can celebrate the day when your new pastor and teacher arrives – the 
Rev. Rebecca Floyd Marshall!! Bright indeed!
I do hope we can celebrate in worship together these last two Sundays for I will not be coming back for a good long time. That makes the goodbye clearer but of course, harder. 
I truly wish you every joy. May you be forever blessed. Never forget how much God loves you.  Hold one another close and remember to laugh – even
at the bad jokes!

Rev. Sue
~IMPORTANT~
If you have a pastoral emergency, and cannot reach Rev. Sue through the office, you may call Deacon Debbie Kelchner at 401-524-2007.  After July 1st, you can contact The Rev. Dr. Leslie Simonson by calling the church office (635-8472) or by emailing her at revleslie@ucc.necoxmail.com.
BOARD AND 

COMMITTEE NEWS

For more information on any of the following committees, please contact the church office at

635-8472 or email Dawn at dawn@ucc.necoxmail.com
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Debbie Kelchner, Chair
For everything there is a season, and a time for every purpose under heaven. 

We welcomed Rev. Sue Remick as our Interim Minister 20 months ago, but now it is time to say our goodbyes and thank her for the wonderful job she did preparing us for our new settled Pastor, the Rev. Rebecca Floyd Marshall.  Rev. Sue did such an amazing job of coming into our Little Compton Church family and quickly learning most of the congregation by name. She led us during the beautiful and joyful holiday services but also provided so much comfort during those times of sorrow and loss. 
Sunday, June 28th is Rev. Sue Remick's last service. Please come and join us in a Service of Farewell and Thanks for the blessings of her ministry here in Little Compton. 

The Board of Deacons is pleased to announce that we have voted unanimously to call Rev. Dr. Leslie S. Simonson as our Bridge Interim Minister.  
Rev. Dr. Simonson comes very highly recommended. Her vast and varied experience as a Settled Pastor, Co-Pastor, Hospice Chaplain  and long-term and short-term Interim Pastor is a wonderful fit with the needs of our Congregation during this final stretch of an Interim Ministry.  The Board feels that she will provide a level of Ministerial coverage that will provide a smooth transition to our new settled Pastor in September. She is covering (on a part time basis) all the duties of the Interim Pastor; Pulpit Coverage, Office Hours, Pastoral Care, Some Visiting, Weddings, and Funerals. She will also cover emergencies as needed. We are fortunate that Rev. Simonson is already familiar with our area since she is a resident of Tiverton and a member of Amicable Congregational Church.  
Rev. Simonson will begin her Bridge Interim on July 1st. Please come and join us to welcome Rev. Simonson for her first Sunday service on July 5th, 2015. 

Bells are ringing…
Passings – Members & Friends
Our sympathies to the families of:

Stephen Lorch
April 25, 2015 (F)
Baptisms
A warm welcome from our church family to:

Harrison James Bloom
Son of Jeremy & Rochelle Bloom.  Baptized on May 31, 2015.

Rowan Eileen Manchester
Daughter of Eileen Manchester.  Baptized on June 14, 2015.

Samantha Karen Manchester
Daughter of Eileen Manchester.  Baptized on June 14, 2015.
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Tom Schmitt, Chair
At the May 31st Quarterly Meeting, members heard about and voted on two significant capital projects: installation of an alarm and fire suppression system in the sanctuary and kitchen renovation.  As you may recall, late last fall one of our cleaning staff noticed smoke coming from the kitchen and notified the Little Compton Fire Department. The two responders found an electrical malfunction in a space heater under the kitchen island, quickly shut off the electricity and contained the damage.  Since then the Trustees and the Buildings and Grounds
Committee, primarily Ted Merriman and Peter Derbyshire, have been working on a safety plan, one that would both give early warning of and suppress a fire long enough to evacuate the church fully and contain it until firefighters can arrive on the scene.  The estimated cost of that project is approximately $257,000.

Although last fall’s fire resulted in only minor kitchen damage, we had to remove the island where the space heater was located.  As he assessed needed repairs, Peter Derbyshire, who is working with Christine Merriman, chair of the Hospitality Committee, and Edie Forrester, chair of the Stewardship Committee, also made note of aged and unreliable appliances,
inadequate cabinet space and cumbersome dish and pot washing capability. As Peter solicited contractor estimates, it became apparent those issues could be addressed more cost-effectively if performed at the same time as repairs necessitated by the small fire.  The estimated cost of that kitchen project: $65,000.
Combined, those two projects total $322,000; and with a 10% contingency, $354,200.  
After discussing several ways to fund these two projects, the Board of Trustees voted to ask the congregation at a Quarterly Meeting to authorize a capital campaign.  Following lengthy and lively discussion, members who participated in the May 31st Quarterly Meeting voted unanimously to grant the Trustees authority for creation of a committee that will organize and execute a fundraising initiative for the fire safety and kitchen projects. During that discussion members offered well-taken advice: 1) that neither project commence before needed funds are either in hand or pledged, 2) that such a campaign is likely to be the start of a larger fundraising effort and may well be considered Phase 1 of an initiative to address several specific capital challenges throughout the church campus, and 3) that prior to starting a campaign, the committee constituted to organize and run it must present a detailed plan and seek congregation approval to proceed.

Having experienced the majesty of our “new” 1892 Chickering Grand Piano at last Sunday’s service, it seems like an appropriate time to provide an update on the costs and the resources we have used to pay for it.  Barring unforeseen costs, here is the total anticipated cost of that instrument.
Spent to date:



Purchase:
$5,000


Restoration and

     refinishing:
  9,600


Moving and

     installation:
  1,950

Tuning:
    125


Tree trimming and

     fire escape work: 
  1,200


Sanctuary adaptation:
  2,878

Total:
$20,750

Purchase balance due
     in 2016:
$5,000
Total expected cost:
$25,750

At the summer 2014 Quarter Meeting, the congregation authorized use of Hawes-Brayton Music Fund assets to underwrite some of our new piano’s cost.  Shortly thereafter, the Trustees transferred $20,000 for that purpose, reducing the Fund from approximately $31,000 to $11,000, its current balance.

On Wednesday, August 12th at 6:30, the Music Committee will hold its first recital to raise money for piano’s acquisition.  It will feature Michael Bahmann and alto Allison Messier, whose voice we experienced at our June 7th service.  This is the first of several fundraising recitals and concerts the Music Committee has in mind.  Here’s a summary of the Music Committee’s fundraising goal:

Sources:


Contributions
$10,000


Recitals & concerts
     5,000


Total to be raised 
 $15,000

Uses:


Restore the Hawes-
         Brayton Music Fund
$10,000


Pay the 2016 balance

      due
     5,000

Total resources applied
 $15,000
This will restore the Hawes-Brayton Fund to a balance of approximately $20,000.  If you have questions, please contact Music Committee Co-Chairs: Peter Fallon or Steve Walker.

Before embarking on this initiative, the Music Committee secured an appraisal of the Chickering piano and asked for estimates of its approximate value relative to other instruments of similar quality.  This time last year an appraiser, Dumont Piano of Pawtucket, reported that the approximate value of a remanufactured Chickering instrument of similar vintage, size and model was $35,000.  We also learned that the cost of a new grand piano of comparable size and quality was $46,000.  It appears we got our money’s worth, and then some.  Thanks and congratulations to the Music Committee for their effort and insight that added this magnificent instrument to our musical assets.
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Peter Derbyshire, Chair
This month, we are happy to report that new doors have been installed on the fire escapes and the elevator machine room and a small roof has been built over the side entrance of the church to the elevator. 
On our agenda for June, we are planning on repairing our stone walls in time for the church fair and we have begun cleaning out the Parish House basement which was prompted by a recent Fire inspection.
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Bob Hartnett, Chair
Like everyone else, Finance is in a holding pattern patiently awaiting for some encouraging news on the search for a new Pastor. Until then, we anticipate that giving will remain lower than hoped for. We are confident that this will change when the right person is found. In the meantime, we continue to review operating and investments and prepare monthly and quarterly reports. 

Let us Pray!
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Judith Anderson
GRIEF IN SPRING
If Spring makes you feel better and to feel new hope, that is a good, positive and nurturing thing. But it may not be true for everyone, and no one should feel they have had their true feelings.  It is perfectly normal to experience new heightened grief and/or grief related anxiety in Spring, just as it is in other seasons of the year. Although warmer, sunnier months can be nurturing and inspire new hopefulness, grief does not suddenly go away just because seasons change.

Spring generally brings a sudden flurry of change and things begin to move faster all around us. There is rebirth and renewal in nature as flowers and trees bloom and everything turns green again, and people quickly begin to flock to their favorite warm weather activities. Try to take time to sit down make some plans that can nurture you and help you cope with your losses and grief.

A helpful way to respond to one’s anxiousness about spring and summer is to remind yourself that YOU are in control and that the warmer months offer unique opportunities for nurturing activities such as travel, planting gardens, nature walks, photography, family gatherings, star gazing, and many other things.

And if it helps, take comfort in the belief that your precious loved ones are with you wherever you are and whatever you are doing.
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Edie Forrester, Chair
Now that we are half way through the year, I can report that we are slightly below where we should be at this point, so if you haven’t yet made a pledge or a gift, it would be greatly appreciated and help us to reach the goal of $190,552.00.
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Paul Suttell, Chair

Shirley Hardison, Clerk

Cam Church, Chaplain
Reverend Rebecca Floyd Marshall is Called as our New Pastor!
On June 7, 2015 the members of the United Congregational Church voted to call Reverend Rebecca Floyd Marshall as our new senior pastor.  A graduate of Wellesley College and Yale Divinity School, Rev. Floyd Marshall has been the Associate Pastor for Youth at the Green’s Farms Congregational Church in Westport, Connecticut for the past three years.  She is originally from Pittsfield, Massachusetts where her father was a UCC minister for 22 years. Her husband, Alex, is also a UCC pastor.

Rev. Floyd Marshall brings a rare combination of youth and experience to her new responsibilities.  She is known at her current church for her thoughtful and insightful, yet accessible, sermons.  At Yale, she received an award for excellence in preaching.  Moreover, her energy, vitality and enthusiasm were evident to all who had an opportunity to meet her on Candidating Sunday.

 

Rev. Floyd Marshall’s acceptance of our call marks the culmination of the 15 month search process in which approximately 45 candidates were reviewed.  She will be in the office as of September 15, 2015 and her first Sunday in the pulpit will be on September 20th. We hope everyone will join us in welcoming our new pastor. 
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Each year our church hosts an annual Summer Fair, the largest fundraiser for our church’s annual budget and a much anticipated community wide event.  There is a 4.8 mile Road Race and a race for the kids as well as activities of all types:  Arts & Crafts Vendors * White Elephant * Used Book Sale * Food Court featuring Little Compton Restaurants and Caterers * Bake Sale * Pie Baking Contest * Lobster Luncheon * Ice Cream Sundaes * Children's Game Tent * Rock Climbing Wall * Jazz Music * Jewelry * Silent Auction * Dog Show.  A Friday night concert with Abbey Rhode performing the songs and sounds of The Beatles.
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Lobster Lunch Desserts Needed!  If you would consider making lemon squares or brownies for the Lobster Luncheon, please sign up at coffee hour or contact Christine Merriman at 
cfmerriman@gmail.com
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Bake Sale Table:  If you would like to donate a plate of goodies or simply help out at our Bake Sale Table at the Fair, please contact Marsha LaPointe at mlapointe@eastbaynewspapers.com.

or the church office (635-8472).  Sign-up sheets are located on the bulletin board in the church foyer. Any donations or help to make our Fair a success is greatly appreciated!
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Help us spread the music!  We need sponsorships for the jazz duo for the church fair. If you would be willing to make a donation towards this cause, please call the church office.  Any amount is helpful.
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Looking for Artists and Craft Makers to sell their work at the Fair, July 11th. Spaces are available. If you or someone you know is interested, please call the Church Office for an application.
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Books and White Elephant items are now being accepted!  We would like to encourage folks who are able to please drop off on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays between 10am and noon or Sundays after church.  If you need to make special arrangements for other drop off times, please contact the church office.
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Dropping off White Elephant Items:  Please keep a clear path (4’ wide) from the vestry to the elevator PER FIRE AND SAFETY CODES.
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Sponsors and volunteers are needed for the children’s games. Sign-up sheets are located on a bulletin board in the church foyer. Please make checks payable to the church and in the memo indicate Fair -Children’s Games Sponsorship. Thanks for your support!
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Summer Fair Silent Auction:  It’s never too early to think of the Fair!  Please consider donating generously to the Silent Auction.  We are looking for items and/or experiences that are fabulously unique and wonderful.  If you are interested in donating something, please contact the church office.
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“We All Scream for Ice Cream!” This year we are adding toppings to the Ice Cream booth and charge by weight. We are looking for donations for the ice cream stand for the following toppings:  

Hershey chocolate syrup 


(need 3)


Gummie Bears (any type – 


need 4 bags)


Maraschino cherries (5 jars)


Walnuts (chopped)


Oreos (4 packages)


M & M’s (2 big bags)


Mike & Ikes


Caramel topping


Rainbow Sprinkles


Brownie bits (in bag)


Chocolate Sprinkles


Peanut Butter Cups (we will 


chop them)
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Jewelry Table!  We have a wonderful used jewelry table at the fair.  We appreciate donations of any jewelry in good condition that you no longer wear.  Items can be brought into the church office during office hours (Tues. – Fri. 9a.m. – 3p.m.).  We also accept buttons!
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Volunteers Needed!  Sign-ups for various fair volunteer opportunities are available.  Please contact the church office.
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Pie Baking Contest! Start thinking about your favorite pie recipe and enter our Pie Baking Contest.  If you have any questions, contact Janet Lofsky at 635-4483, email: JanetLofsky@aol.com or contact Nancy Easman at 635-4020, email: Nancybeagl@aol.com
Interested in Sponsoring the Fair? There are many different ways that you can financially support the fair.  Donations are tax deductible.  Please contact the church office at 635-8472 if you are interested in learning more.

Questions about the Fair can be directed to this year’s team of Captains or to a specific Committee Chair:

· Russell Bodington – Facilities, Set-up/Take Down, Security & Race Captain

· Heather Helger – In-house (Church) Committees & Lobster Luncheon Captain

· Sue Hutson – Finance, Publicity/Sponsors, Raffle, Silent Auction Captain

· Jane Lorch – Vendor & Friday Night Special Event Captain
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Little Compton Road Race

Applications are available on our website and in the church office for the 35th Annual Summer Road Race!  Better start training right now!
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Mark your calendars! July 19th will be an all-church picnic to honor the countless fair volunteers who work so hard to make this event a success.  This will be a potluck event after church.  More details to follow.
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2015 RAFFLE PRIZES
1)
GRAND PRIZE:  IPad donated
     by Waring Sullivan Homes of 
     Memorial Tribute
2)
Tiverton Four Corners Treats:
     Gift Basket from “Salt”, gift
     certificates to Four Corners 
     Grille, and Milk & Honey
     Bazaar.
3)
Gift certificate to The Red
     Dory Restaurant
4)
More fun in Tiverton! Gift
     certificates to Evelyn’s Drive-
     In and Coastal Roasters.
5)
Carolyn’s Sakonnet Vineyard –
      Wine tasting for 10!
6)
Westport Gift Basket:  Bayside
      Restaurant, Ten Cousins 
      Restaurant, and Lee’s Wine & 
      Spirits.
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Heather Helger

Director of Children & Youth
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         S.S. Faithful
                      May was an 
                      extremely busy 
month for S.S. Faithful!
Confirmation Sunday was the first Sunday of the month.  Six youth (Cooper Carlson, Richard McGee, Isabel Medeiros, Madison Moy, Will Rapoza & Catherine Sawoski) confirmed their baptism and chose to become members of our congregation.  
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The service had the traditional blessings of the past, but new this year, each received a bible passage that was chosen for them specifically. They also read excerpts from their faith statements which served as the “sermon” part of the service and what they each had to say was uniquely their own and very inspirational!  This group of amazing kids are a wonderful addition to the membership of this church!

The second Sunday of the month was Mother’s Day and the Youth Group hosted the Coffee Hour.  The kids signed up to each bring something, were encouraged to use their own money or to perhaps ask Dad to make it themselves instead of asking Mom to do it.  Special thanks to the youth who participated and to Emily Goodman for organizing them all.
The third Sunday of May was Children’s Sunday.  The theme was a “Creation Celebration.”  The Sunday School children presented an echo pantomime of the scripture and a skit titled “The Eighth Day Sketch” for the “message” part of the service.
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The service concluded with the congregation writing their own ideas of how they can honor and care for creation on handprints that they brought up and placed around an earth mural while singing “We’ve Got The Whole World In Our Hands.” 
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We were also blessed with special music by the Junior Choir and also Colleen Sweeney, Jen Thomas and Steve Toro.  And as usual, we presented our third graders with bibles (Angus Oliveira, Kayal Oliveira and James Talbot) and presented an outgoing college bound senior who has remained active in church post-confirmation with the Frank L Kubik memorial Scholarship. This year the happy recipient was Ellie Bodington. 
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After church there was theme related coffee hour treats including a “Creation Snack Mix Bar” and “Animal Olympics” stations for the kids to participate in, so kids could value how God shows tremendous care in giving animals and us the tools we need to be successful at living.  Children’s Sunday was the conclusion to another wonderful Sunday School year!
Rally Day will be Sept. 20th, so please mark your calendars!  Despite the fact that in the Summer month’s there is no Sunday School, I highly encourage all families to attend worship together as participating in worship is vital to a child’s faith formation!
Please spread the word…June 14th will be College Sunday.  College kids are encouraged to attend and to sign up with Heather to help lead parts of the worship service.  We also will have a luncheon for them afterwards to all catch up!
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Thursday Thrift Shop

Nancy Webb
The Thursday Thrift Shop is in full swing!
Tables and walls are covered with thrifty objects of need and decor, and racks hold treasures galore. The inventory is ever-changing as items arrive so be sure to come often, because there are always new treasures at the shop.

Consignments and donations are accepted on Mondays from 1:00 – 3:00, and from 10:00 –12:00 each Saturday as well.

Shopping hours are Thursday and Saturday, 10:00AM – 3:00PM. The Thursday Thrift Shop is made possible through the work of church and community volunteers.
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PICK UP YOUR
CHURCH DIRECTORY
You can pick one up at the church office during office hours (Tues. – Fri.- 9am -3pm).  
IMPORTANT
Please inform the church office if you know of anyone who may be in the hospital or if any member or friend has passed away.  Also, please let us know if you know of any members who are planning to relocate.
Please feel free to fill out a yellow KEEP IN TOUCH card (KIT) [which can be found in the pews] if you need to update your information with us and place them in the offertory plate.


(Committee News
(More news and fun
(Fair News
(Children’s Page
(August Calendar


Marjorie Simmons, Church Historian
Youth Group – 1960
The Look-Out Club was organized in the Fall of 1958.  Officers were:

Richard Moore, President

Marshall Lewis, Vice President

Laura Snell, Secretary

Paul Wordell, Treasurer

Kenneth Davis, Chaplain

Carl Canfield, Representative to

       the “Pilgrim Fellowship”

Events of the Year:

●
Square Dancing

●
Slides by Rev. Wolfgang Loewe – “Life Behind the Iron Curtain”.

●
Attended a special Lenten program at Barrington Congregational Church to hear Dr. Mary Thorpe speak about “Christian Responsibility in School Work.”
Projects:

Collecting bottles and a candy table at the Ladies’ Aid Fair Table in July. Both were very successful.

One-Quarter Scholarships for Camp Discovery were given to two members.

They had three outings during the year:

●
Lincoln Park

●
Beach party at Goosewing Beach

●
Trip to Edaville by bus with members of “Pilgrim Fellowship”. Fifty-nine attended.

The United Congregational Church is excited to announce that you can now manage your giving online!  Giving online is easy and allows you to set up automatic recurring
contributions and view your complete online giving history from anywhere you have access to the Internet.  
Visit the church website at www.ucclcri.org
                 SAVE THE DATE!

Brass Sunday  ~  July 5th
Join us in welcoming The Rev. Dr. Leslie Simonson, our Bridge Interim Pastor  ~  July 5th
Abbey Rhode Concert  ~  July 10th at 7:00 p.m

Our 55th Annual Summer Fair  ~  July 11th 

Tent Sunday  ~  July 12th
All-Church Picnic  ~  July 19th 

What is a Dad?
A dad is someone who wants to

catch you before you fall

but instead picks you up, brushes you off,

and lets you try again.

A dad is someone who wants to

keep you from making mistakes

but instead lets you find your own way,

even though his heart breaks in silence

when you get hurt.

A dad is someone who holds you when you cry,

scolds you when you break the rules,

shines with pride when you succeed,

and has faith in you even when you fail.

—Unknown
Back by Popular Demand
Abbey Rhode Returns to Little Compton!!!

Friday, July 10 at 7 p.m.

On Friday evening, July 10th at 7:00 p.m. Abbey Rhode, the popular band from Portsmouth, RI will return and perform the songs and sounds of The Beatles at the church.  Join us to celebrate the kickoff of the 55th year of our Church Fair the next day.

Tickets can be purchased starting June 14th after church on Sunday or at the church office, 635-8472 during office hours.  Prices are $15 for adults and $5 for those under 16 years of age.  Join in the fun and familiarity of such great music!




How many of the following can you answer?  (Answers in our next newsletter).

1. What is the first medicine mentioned in the Bible?  
2. As strong as Samson was, what was the one thing he couldn’t hold for long?
3. Where in the Bible does is say people had a Honda auto?
4. Where did Noah strike the first nail on the ark?
5. Where was Solomon’s temple?
	Peace for Today

	  May today there be peace within.

  May you trust God that you are exactly where 
       you are meant to be,

  May you not forget the infinite possibilities
       that are born of faith.

  May you use those gifts that you have received,
       and pass on the love that has been given
       to you.

  May you be confident knowing you are a child
       of God.

  Let this presence settle into your bones, and
       allow your soul the freedom to sing, dance,
       praise and love.

  It is there for each and every one of us. 
~ St. Therese of Lisieux (1873-1897) 



                          Did you
                 know?

Each king in a deck of playing cards represents a great king from history:  ♠Spades – King David, ♣Clubs – Alexander the Great, ♥Hearts – Charlemagne, and ♦Diamonds – Julius Caesar.
111,111,111 x 111,111,111 = 
                                               12,345,678,987,654,321.
Men can read smaller print than women; women can hear better.
If show creator/producer Sherwood Schwartz had gotten his way, Gene Hackman would have portrayed the role of father Mike Brady on The Brady Bunch.
Nachos were invented by a guy named Nacho.


                The Arnold Palmer
                                              (allrecipies.com)
Ingredients:

8 cups prepared lemonade

8 cups prepared iced tea

8 cups of ice
Directions:


Combine lemonade and iced tea in a tall glass.  Add ice and stir until chilled.
PREP TIME: 5 min.
READY in 5 min.
SERVINGS:  8
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Interim Senior Minister 
Rev. Susan O. Remick
revsue@ucc.necoxmail.com


Church Secretary
Dawn Ross
dawn@ucc.necoxmail.com

Church Bookkeeper
Maureen Cook
bookkeeper@ucc.necoxmail.com
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Music Director
Michael Bahmann
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vtderby1@cox.net


Service Coordinators
Janet Lofsky
janetlofsky@aol.com

Karen Carneal
Kcarneal7@cox.net
JUNE 2015

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	31
Baptism "Bloom"

QUARTERLY MEETING
10:00 AM Worship Service
	1
	2
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11:30 AM Staff Meeting/Luncheon
	3
	4
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7:00 PM Religious Ed
	5
	6

	7
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8:30 AM Health & Wellness Ministry
10:00 AM Worship Service
11:00 AM **SPECIAL MEETING
11:30 AM Deacons' Retreat - Conf. Room
	8
	9
	10
6:30 PM Fair Committee Meeting
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6:00 PM Board of Deacons
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'COLLEGE SUNDAY"
Communion Sunday
10:00 AM Worship Service
11:15 AM Shawl Minisry
11:45 AM Baptism "Manchester"
11:45 AM ECP Prayer Group
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10:00 AM Visiting Committee
6:30 PM Finance Committee
	17
6:30 PM Fair Captain's Meeting
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
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SUMMER BEGINS!
10:00 AM Worship Service
11:15 AM Shawl Ministry
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6:30 PM Board of Trustees
	25
6:30 PM Fair Committee Meeting
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Rev. Sue's last day

10:00 AM Worship Service
11:15 AM Shawl Ministry
	29
	30
	1
	2
No Religious Ed Meeting tonight
	3
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JULY 2015

	Sunday
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	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	28
Rev. Sue's last day

10:00 AM Worship Service

11:15 AM Shawl Ministry
	29
	30
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No Religious Ed Meeting tonight
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BRASS SUNDAY
Communion Sunday
10:00 AM Worship Service
11:15 AM Shawl Ministry
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6:00 PM Board of Deacons
	10
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7:00 PM ABBEY RHODE CONCERT
	11
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CHURCH FAIR
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TENT SUNDAY
10:00 AM Worship Service
11:15 AM Shawl Ministry
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ALL-CHURCH PICNIC after Worship Service
10:00 AM Worship Service
11:15 AM Shawl Ministry
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10:00 AM Visiting Committee
6:30 PM Finance Meeting
	22
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6:30 PM Trustees Meeting
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10:00 AM Worship Service
11:15 AM Shawl Ministry
	27
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The Church Bell





United Congregational Church


The Commons


P.O. Box 506


Little Compton, RI 02837


Telephone 401-635-8472


Fax 401-635-8473


Office Hours:


Tues – Fri, 9 AM – 3 PM





Worship Service:


Sundays at 10 AM





Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:dawn@ucc.necoxmail.com" �dawn@ucc.necoxmail.com�


Web Site: UCCLCRI.org








� / �
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INSIDE THIS ISSUE





Chiming In…A message from Rev. Sue





Committee News





Summer Fair News





Bells Are Ringing…(Baptisms,


Weddings, Passings)





Did you know?





Recipe: The Arnold Palmer





A Blast from the Past





Bible Trivia





Children’s Craft and Puzzle





What’s Happening?


     June/July Calendar




















Board of


Deacons





Board of Trustees





Buildings & Grounds





Finance Committee





Health & Wellness Ministry / Shawl Ministry





Stewardship Committee








Search Committee





Summer Fair Sat., July 11th!








Sunday School








Office News





Coming in Our Next Issue…





A Blast From the Past!





Our deadline for the


August Newsletter is


Tuesday, July 21st.


There will be no JULY newsletter.
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Bible Trivia


Not to Be Taken Seriously









